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Q&U - Issue 12

Question:

It is always useful to have copies of the minutes from LVSC around the country -  it helps me to keep in touch with groups and allows me to update the National Steering Group. A copy of the notes summarising the last quarter’s activities is available at: http://snipurl.com/1p2vz. The National Steering Group is not meeting until September, so if your LVSC has activities it would like to highlight, let us know.
 

Sometimes in the minutes, an LVSC raises an issue that demands further thought and investigation. Such were the comments about ‘ non-attendance rates’  reported by Brighton LVSC about their new service, which has was established following the success of the Eye Care Pilot. (More details at http://www.eyecare.nhs.uk/breakout.aspx and both text and PDF/posters can be found at Text and PDF versions of the poster are available at http://snipurl.com/1p2wb). They report that the ‘Did not attends’ (DNA) make up about 16% of their appointments. I was fairly sure that Prof Adrian Hill came up with a figure around this level when he did some research in Oxford, I think in the mid 90’s. I caught up with Adrian by chance recently and I shall be following up some of the references he has given me. In the meantime I’d like to know whether your LVSC has investigated ‘DNA’ rates and if so if any action has resulted.  Sharing good ideas is one useful function of a LVSC (and of the wider network) – for example, one hospital in Birmingham has markedly reduced its rate by calling all patients on the telephone three days before their low vision appointment. 

What are your low vision service DNA rates?

Has your LVSC or service provider initiated a ‘novel’ strategy to improve rates and make cost savings?

Updates

Learning Disability Services

Last month, we mentioned the launch of the Look Up website www.lookupinfo.org, the result of collaboration between RNIB and SeeAbility. 

One key aspect of the site is the directory of service providers – here, optometrists and opticians are encouraged to sign up. Please encourage local optometrists from your area to sign up.

One thing you might want to do as an LVSC is to take a lead from LVSCs in Tower Hamlets and Waltham Forest and create a separate working party or sub-group to looking at issues around learning disability. To help your LVSC focus on these issues there is a Low Vision Fact Sheet available on the site.

http://www.lookupinfo.org/index.php?id=157
To stimulate thought further, you might like to consider some research that has taken place in South Devon. The project, which aims to improve eye care pathways for adults with learning disabilities, is an excellent example of how different professionals and agencies can come together to enhance services.

http://snipurl.com/1p2xy 

Call for Information on ‘Enhanced Services’

The Association of Optometrists (AOP) Professional Services Committee has set up a working group, with other ‘optical bodies’, to investigate examples of eye care schemes or 'enhanced services' that optometrists are involved in. They hope to select the best examples, so that Local Optical Committees (LOCs) can use these as ‘models’ of good practice when working with their local primary care organisations (for e.g. PCTs).

These templates will be available in a wide range of categories. It is good news for low vision services because, as well as clinically based templates such as glaucoma monitoring and cataract assessment, there will be a section on low vision. A separate working group will develop sample presentations to sit alongside these care pathways and will use these to update a pack that has been produced by the AOP to help LOCs develop community services.

This is a wonderful chance for LVSCs to let AOP know about local services. If any of you have examples of successful, enhanced service schemes please could you mail protocols or care pathways directly to Patricia O Sullivan at AOP. 

Patricia O'Sullivan 

Head of Professional Services 

Association of Optometrists 

61 Southwark Street 

London  SE1 0HL 

Tel: 020 7261 9661 ext 28 

Direct Line: 020 7207 2195 

Fax: 020 7261 0228 

E-Mail: patriciaosullivan@aop.org.uk

Please make sure that you also let Laura Beaumont have a copy, so we can collate details as well. 

As this has the potential to be quite a comprehensive body of information,

I will be discussing with AOP how the LVSCs can draw on this resource. It will, of course, be available to all LOCs – another reason to ensure that the LOC has a representative on your LVSC.

Although information is required by 17th August 2007, which means it’s unlikely many LVSCs will have met, I am hopeful that most LVSCs will have some information available to add. 

If you would like to read the July Newsletter for AOP Members entitled “Blink”, this can be found at: http://snipurl.com/1p2xd 

Department of Health Updates

If you and your LVSC haven’t yet come across the NHS Networks site, I can recommend it as a useful resource www.networks.nhs.uk
One recent news update that they featured was the new list of ministerial responsibility received from the Department of Health.  Anne Keen is the new minister with ‘optical’ responsibilities and, rather usefully, is responsible for diabetes and chronic conditions, amongst others. She also has ‘maternity’ and ‘cleaner hospitals’,  but I suppose making a special ‘eye’ link with these might be more difficult! There is more information about Anne Keen in the AOP newsletter www.assoc-optometrists.org/uploaded_files/july_blink.pdf
Other areas that might be of interest are learning disability, disabled children, audiology and ‘dignity’, all of which Ivan Lewis is responsible for.

The news section of the Networks web site also highlights other helpful matters such as a report on Patient and Public Involvement  (PPI) www.networks.nhs.uk/news.php?nid=1674 and  the PPI Specialist library www.library.nhs.uk/ppi/
It also gives details of free conferences, such as one being held in September in both Leeds and London focused on 'Commissioning for People with Long Term Conditions'

http://www.networks.nhs.uk/news.php?nid=1664
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